縮短城鄉落差‧打造數位幸福
Spreading happiness by reducing the digital gap between city and country 
在「知識就是力量」的知識經濟時代，各國政府無不積極藉由教育，培育下一代掌握全球資訊的力量，而台灣當然也不例外。

In this era of the knowledge economy, knowledge itself is power, and all countries have been actively promoting educational programs to harness the power of global information for future generations.  Taiwan is no exception.  

	



	




 教育部長杜正勝表示，縮減城鄉數位落差，讓偏鄉地區學子享有同等資訊科技學習資源，有助於實現社會正義，早被教育部視為施政重點。他更進一步表示，教育部除了替偏鄉地區的小朋友縮減數位落差，還要積極為這些小朋友尋找數位機會，打造數位幸福！
Tu Cheng-Sheng, the Minister of Education, said that reducing the digital gap between the city and country will enable students in remote areas to enjoy the same information and learning resources.  This helps bring about social justice, and the Ministry of Education has long considered it a focus for policy implementation. Minister Tu said that the MOE will also actively find opportunities to get involved in digital endeavors for these children.

自90年起，教育部即積極地推動「縮減中小學城鄉數位落差」計畫，以大專青年資訊志工而言，已成功組織了超過400隊資訊志工服務團，協助媒合大專院校、高中職學生前往偏鄉地區，進行數位服務工作，志工團隊已造福800所偏鄉地區中小學、數位機會中心，成果顯著。
Since 2001, the Ministry of Education has been actively promoting the project of “Reducing the Digital Gap between City and Country High Schools and Elementary Schools.” The ministry has successfully organized more than 400 teams of social service volunteers among university, college, high school and vocational school students to teach basic computer skills in remote areas. These students have already done volunteer work in more than 800 high and elementary schools with excellent results.     

「縮減城鄉數位落差」是深具社會關懷，實踐社會平等性質的工作，也是充滿挑戰的工作，除了公部門資源的投入外，更需要民間及產業的公益關懷資源共同投入。對於目前參與縮減中小學城鄉數位落差的民間廠商，杜部長表示感謝，也期待有更多的民間團體、企業加入，以企業豐沛、專業的資源，一起來為偏鄉地區的小朋友「打造數位幸福」。 

“Reducing the Digital Gap between City and Country” is a task that is greatly imbued with social concern and implements concepts of social justice. It is also full of challenges. Besides public sector investments, it also needs the support of private enterprises and NGOs. Minister Tu has expressed his appreciation for their help and hopes that more organizations offer their resources and professional expertise to help bring about“digital happiness”for the children in remote areas.   

